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ROSIE S. DE LEON, PhD, RN
Over-all Chair, 3 Nursing Summer Conference DEPARTENTOF B IECRIOR AND LOCAL GVERNEXT
Vice President for Programs and Development 3 EA S E
Philippine Nurses Association, Inc.
1663 F. T. Benitez Street

Malate, Manila 1004
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Dear Ms. De Leon:

This refers to your letter dated March 5, 2018, addressed to OIC-Secretary
Eduardo M. Ano of this Department, which was referred to this Bureau and was
received of even date, for appropriate action, requesting for this Department
to allow local government Nurses to attend the 3rd PNA Summer Conference,
to be held on May 10, 2018, at the Winford Manila Resort and Casino, Winford
Leisure and Entertainment Complex, MJC Drive, Sta. Cruz, Manila, with the
theme: “Filipino Nurse: A Voice to Lead, Health is a Human Right.”

Relative to the above, may we invite your attention to the attached
DILG Memorandum Circular No. 2010-139 dated December 2, 2010,
specifically 2nd paragraph thereof, which provides that “any in-country
convention, seminar or training conducted by the association of professionals,
foundations, non-government organizations and other organized groups, to
be attended by a local government official or employee with the use of public
funds, is within the purview of the Capability Developoment Agenda of the
participating LGUs.” Hence, the issuance of an authorization from this
Department is no longer necessary.

You may, therefore, coordinate directly with the concemed LGUs as
regards the participation of Nurses in provinces, cities and municipalities. It is
understood that the approved travel authority issued by the LCE of the
concerned official or employee, may form part of the supporting documents
for cash advance purposes, subject to all pertinent laws, rules and regulations.

Very truly yours,
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TTY. ODILON L. PASARABA, CESO V
Director_
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“Matino, Mahusay at Maaasahan”
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DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT
A. Francisco Gold Condominium I, EDSA, Diliman, Quezon Clty

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

December 02, 2010

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO. 2010 - 139

T0 ! ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY MAYORS, MUNICIPF\L MAYORS,
PRESIDING OFFICERS OF THE SANGGUNIANG PANLALAWIGAN,
SANGGUNIANG PANLUNGSOD AND SANGGUNIANG BAYAN, PUNONG
BARANGAYS, ARMM REGIONAL GOVERNOR AND DILG REGIONAL

DIRECTORS

SUBJECT UTILIZATION OF PUBLIC FUNDS RELATIVE TO ATTENDANCE IN
CONVENTIONS, SEMINARS AND SIMILAR ACTIVITIES CONDUCTED BY THE
ASSOCIATIONS OF PROFESSIONALS, FOUNDATIONS, NON-GOVERNMENTAL

ORGANIZATIONS AND OTHER ORGANIZED GROUPS

Department Memorandum Circular No. 96-167 dated September 5,

1996, entitled,

Policies and Guidelines on the Utilization of Local Funds Relative to the Conventions, Seminars
and Similar Activities Conducted by the Associations of Professionals, Foundations, Non-

Governmental Organizations and Other Organized Groups, is hereby repealed.

It is understood that any in-country convention, seminar or training atte
government official or employee, with the use of public funds, is within the
Capability Development Agenda of the participating lbcal government.

It is further understood that a Provincial Governor, City Mayor, Munici

nded by a local
purview of the

pal Mayor or a

Punong Barangay, as head of a local government, is principally responsible and accountable for

the prudent use of scarce financial resources keeping in mind desired orgamzatlc
development outcomes.

This Memorandum Circular shall take effect immediately.
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JESSE M. ROBREDO

Secretary
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